

POST BOY

Meetings are held the second and fourth Saturdays of each month in room 203 of the Physics Building, University of Nevada, Reno. Everyone is welcome!

The March 14th meeting was attended by 16 members and three guests.

Jack Barriage has had surgery, a liver transplant, and seems to be doing OK. But there is a kidney problem which they hope will be corrected soon. Cards are very important at this time. The address:

Mr. John Barriage California Pacific Medical Center 3700 California Street San Francisco, Calif. 94115

A thank you note was read from the Geigers telling how much they appreciated the plaque presented to them at their 50th Anniversary Party.

Delicious refreshments were brought today by Ruthe Dreiling.

NEVPEX: A block of rooms, \$47.00 single or double, and banquet arrangements, \$14.00 per person, have been made at the Holiday Hotel on Mill Street. Dates are June 20th-21st. Set up is on the 19th.

The drawing was held with packets of First Day Covers being won by members. Ron Schultz won the cash. Covers were given by Ron and Lee Graybeal.

Dick Dreiling conducted the auction. 20 items sold from a total of 29.

An interesting program on "Old Nevada Post Offices" was given by Lee Graybeal. This information will be available to members.

On March 28th 19 members attended. A new member Rick Sorenson was introduced and welcomed to the club.

It was reported Jack Barriage is still in the hospital and the liver operation seems successful but the kidneys are still a problem. Please continue to send cards.

Gus Geiger is starting a series of treatments on his shoulder and may miss the next meeting. May we keep Gus in our daily thoughts too.

The drawing for First Day Covers was held, courtesy of Ron. Stephen Boiadjiev won the cash.

NEVPEX: Ruthe Dreiling is taking care of news releases. 350 NEVPEX Flyers have been sent to the Northern California Council to be sent out with their Spring Issue. These Flyers are also available for our members to put in local stores. The arch cancellation will be used, but we need a Cachet design. Ideas or suggestions are welcome. Cindy Scott, a former member will be contacted to ask if she can help as she has done before.

Keep the Air Races in September in mind, no defenite information now.

A complete set of 1988 Scott Catalogues is available.

A set of 1993 Scott Catalogues will be purchased when they are available. Members are welcome to take the catalogues home for a two (2) week period but they must check them out with Walt Sommer. Still missing is #3 in our 1991 set.

The auction was conducted by Dick Dreiling and there were some interestir items. A suggestion was made that we hold a general auction soon.

Gus showed a video today by Gary Burghoff entitled "Video Guide to Stamp Collecting" and it was very interesting and informative.

FUTURE PROGRAMS:

April 11th - Greenbrae Trophy on engraving

April 25th - Bill Brew

May 9th - Stephen will present Chemistry Topicals

REFRESHMENT SCHEDULE:

April 11th Ray Ely April 25th Clarence Doucette

May 9th Dr. Sande May 23rd Larry Scott June 13th Catherine Cole June 27th Lee Graybeal

July 11th Dick Dreiling July 25th Carol McCabe

Our next meeting is APRIL 11th at 2:00 P.M. There will be a Board Meeting at 1:00 P.M. on the same date.

April Birthdays:

"Each new day holds secrets intended just for you!" HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Dick Dreiling 4/3
Ray Ely 4/11

Dorothy Johnson 4/11 Clarence Doucette 4/14

STAMP TRIVIA

Each of these mem served as Postmaster General of the United States. Identify the President under whom they served. 20 points for each correst answer!

1- Arthur E. Summerfield

2- Winton M. Blount

3- John Wanamaker

4- James A. Farley

5- J. Edward Day

6- Samuel Osgood

7- Albert Burleson

8- Lawrence O'Brien

9- Walter F. Brown

10-Robert E. Hannegan

(Answers in May Post Boy)

PLEASE COMPLETE ENCLOSED FORM AND RETURN TO THE SECRETARY

Thank You



"Why did they put wavy lines on this?
Did it come by boat?"